WHOLE FOODS COMMUNITY CO-OP, INC.

Minutes of AUGUST 2009 Meeting of Board of Directors

As approved by the Board of Directors on September 28, 2009

DATE: 

August 24, 2009

TIME: 

5:30 PM

LOCATION: 
Whole Foods Co-op, 610 East 4th Street, Duluth, MN

Attended by Board members:  Alison Champeaux, Lynn Fena, Mark Friederichs, David Helf, Theresa Koenig, Linda Magni, and Heather Murphy.  Also present:  General Manager Sharon Murphy

Motion, seconded and carried is abbreviated as MSC, followed by the names of the maker, second and vote tally. U = unanimous vote.

OPEN SESSION

President Lynn Fena called the meeting to order at 5:35 PM.  Mark was appointed timekeeper. Board members were prepared and no conflicts of interest were noted.  

IMPORTANT DATES

             The start time for the September 3, 2009, Agenda Planning Meeting was changed to 4 PM.

REVIEW

Minutes – The Board approved (MSU, David, Linda) as amended at this meeting the Minutes of the July 27, 2009, meeting of the Board of Directors.


Management Report – Following discussion, the Board took the following actions with respect to requests from Members related to member loans:

· MSU (David, Heather), the Board approved the request of Member #159 to re-write his member loan at zero (0.00%) percent interest.

· MSU (David, Linda), the Board approved the request of Member #6867 for prepayment (4 months) of his member loan subject to the interest penalty provisions of the Note.

· MSU (Mark, David), the Board declined the request of Member #128 to extend the maturity date of his loan from November 2009 to July 2012.

Sharon distributed WFC’s Fall Class Listings (September-November 2009) as well as the summary breakdown of the April-June 2009 storewide employee performance bonus.


Membership Report - With respect to the August Membership Report: 

· (MSU, David, Alison), the Board approved 36 new Members

· (MSU, David, Alison), the Board approved three equity transfer requests and

· (MSU, Alison, Heather), the Board approved two Class C stock termination requests.

Financial Report – The Board reviewed the July Income Statement.  Sharon advised that August 2009 sales growth over August 2008 is 2.2% to date (goal is 3%) while average hours worked/week are down 10% from August 2008.

Compliance Report – Barring objections, the Board accepted management’s Compliance Report on Policy B2 Compensation & Benefits.


Board Calendar – Lynn asked Sharon to adjust the Board’s annual calendar to reflect General Manager Evaluation Committee meetings will be conducted in March, June, September and December annually.

COMMITTEES


Notes from the August 17, 2009, meeting of the Ad Hoc Policy Committee were distributed at this meeting.  No Board action was requested.  This Committee meets next on Monday, September 21, 2009, at 5:30 PM.


Lynn reported on the General Manager Evaluation Committee/GMEC meeting held earlier

today.  The GMEC recommends a change in meeting schedule to March, June, September and December annually.  The issue of changing the format of the General Manager’s job description was carried over to the GMEC’s next meeting on Monday, September 28, 2009, at 4:45 PM in the conference room.

OLD BUSINESS


Sharon noted that the classroom is now wired (WFC classroom) for ease of Internet access during Board meetings to the wiki site where the meeting packet is posted.


Heather, Lynn and David reported on two conference calls with Cooperative Board Leadership Development/CBLD Consultant Thane Joyal.  Thane agreed to assist with new Board member orientation in October and scheduled the following dates for Board retreats:

· Sunday, November 22, 2009 (a half-day retreat/Board meeting; no Board meeting on November 23) with CBLD Consultant and

· Saturday, March 20, 2010 (a full-day retreat) with CBLD Consultant

NEW BUSINESS

             Lynn assigned the following September compliance report:

· D13 Membership Committee (David)

VISIONING

              Following discussion, the Board recommended advising all Board candidates of campaign guidelines:  candidates are asked not to actively campaign on WFC property and may not use any WFC owned email or contact lists to campaign.  WFC will post candidate profiles and photos in the store, on the electronic voting site and on WFC’s web site.  In addition, candidate profiles will be distributed with paper ballots.

Following an evaluation on process and attention to all agenda items, the Board 

(MSU, Heather, David) adjourned this meeting at 7:35 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Murphy, General Manager


